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Knighton 
Newsletter 

Your Local Team 

What matters to you  

We have listened to you and the concerns that you raised to us in July 2023. We identified the following priorities:  

Priority 1: ASB  

You Said: Anti-Social Behaviour in the area was of concern to you.  

We did: We identified that a number of abandoned and derelict buildings in the area have been targeted for crime and 
ASB. We have worked with the owners of these properties to enhance their security which should reduce the likelihood 
of similar incidents taking place.  

Priority 2: Burglary and vehicle crime 

You said: That burglary and vehicle crimes were of concern to you.  

We did: We have dedicated officers proactively patrolling the area. Only this week officers caught two persons pushing 
a stolen motor bike in the area. Despite their best efforts to make off, we arrested and charged both males and re-
turned the bike to its owner who had not even realised it had been taken. 

Priority 3: Road Safety 

You said: That road safety was a concern to you 

We did: We listened to local resident’s concerns about speeding and vehicles failing to give way in and around the 
Queens Road/Northcote Road junction. Unfortunately we recently attended a collision at this location and reported the 
person at fault. PCSO HAND completed a speeding operation to deter drivers and to raise awareness of our continued 
presence in that area as we know the road can get very busy, particularly in the early evening. 

What are we doing moving forwards? 

 

Moving forwards you can expect to receive more frequent communications from our Neighbourhood Team, particularly on 
the police website and on social media. We believe it is important for you to understand the work we are completing and 
we can only do so by making this visible and easily accessible to the public.  

As we are now in the middle of the summer, we know that certain types of crimes do rise. Please be vigilant regarding the 
security of your properties, particularly in warm weather when windows and doors are often left open. 

We will continue to develop and react to intelligence, utilising our police powers to disrupt criminality and proactively target 
those that cause harm in your area.  

PS 535 Archer 

PC 1400 Wagg 

PCSO 6567 Steadman 

PCSO 6604 Thomas 
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Other News 

Community engagements 

Don’t miss out on our events  

Monday 14th August 2023—Stoneygate Baptist Church, London Road —Beat Surgery - 10:30-12:00 

Sunday 3rd September 2023—Knighton Park Family Fun Day, (parks 70th anniversary) - 09:00-16:00 

Look out for our upcoming events on the police website and social media.  

Introduction from PS ARCHER who replaces PS JACKSON as the Neighbourhood Sergeant for Knighton: 

“I would like to introduce myself as the new Neighbourhood Sergeant for your area. I am familiar with the area having pre-

viously worked as a Sergeant on our response team. I plan to be out and about and very much involved with the local com-

munity. Despite the many challenges we face we will continue to prioritise high visibility patrols. Please rest assured that 

my team is ready to respond to any trends or issues on the horizon”. 

South Leicester Police 

@LPSouthLeics 

www.leics.police.uk 

southleicesterNPAexternal@leics.police.uk 
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